

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT/PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE

April 14, 2022

Borough Hall – Council Meeting Room

1. The meeting of the **COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT/PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE** was called to order at 6:03 PM by Sue Yenchko, Chair. In attendance were Rebecca Coleman*, Kasha Griva, Rebecca Yearick, Judy McAlister, and Cindy Foster (*on Zoom).
2. **Public Comment** – There was none.
3. **Minutes** of the February 10, 2022 meeting were approved unanimously following a Griva/ Coleman motion.
4. **Old Business** –
 - A. **Comprehensive Recreation, Park and Open Space Plan Work Plan (CRPOS)** –The April 19 meeting will be via ZOOM. Consultant Heather Cuyler proposed a meeting on May 17 with the DCNR Forester and DCNR's Kim Rice...along with an in-person meeting with committee members at 5 PM (or anyone interested in attending). Expected business will be a review of Memorial and Maple Parks suggestions. Usually the committee meets on the third Tuesday, but that Tuesday is Primary Election Day so that date may change.
 - B. **Third Street Streetscape** – Tabled.
 - C. **Social Media, Borough Seal, Borough Materials – Discussion** Mrs. Coleman discussed WebMail, Social Media, the bi-annual Newsletter, E-mail blasts, special event banners, wayfinding signage, community events (referring to the recent Bunny Hop), Municipal communications and Facebook posts. Ms. Yearick described County messaging. Question: Regarding the Lemoyne Seal: are there any financial repercussions possible from retiring the Seal? Can we replace the display space where the seal is currently, with the Lemoyne Logo? The seal can be relocated to another area of the Borough Hall.
 - D. **Signage (Parks, Wayfinding, Hours, etc.)** Tabled.
 - E. **Susquehannock Dig Artifacts: Next Step for Loan?** The next steps in applying for loan of artifacts from the Memorial Park dig are:
 - Identify the space(s) where the artifacts will be displayed. Including: location, footage, lighting, daylight, security, etc.
 - PHMC can help with graphics, e.g. If there is a fragment from a bowl, they can supply what the bowl might have looked like unbroken.
 - PHMC has documentation (paperwork) from the first displays after the Dig which they will share with us. Maybe we will want many of the same artifacts...or maybe not. We can look through their samples and choose what we would want to display. JJ would assist us in this. She will pull the boxes and we can see what's available. After we select what we want, then we do all the paperwork and fill out the forms for their facilities department.
 - F. **Petroglyph Sculpture Proposal** – The site visit will be on May 3rd.
 - G. **Messiah Mural Program Proposal** – The Messiah University class and curriculum for spring 2023 teaching students Community Mural Design, Negotiation and Implementation needs to have some questions answered: Who would pay for materials? What are the responsibilities of the Borough/the University? What are the ongoing financial obligations? Ms. Yenchko will follow up on those questions.
 - H. **Flag Rugby Proposal** – Mrs. Griva reported that she walked Memorial Park and thinks it could be a large enough area for the Sunday games. This information will be sent to Lisa Kelly for her consideration.
5. **New Business** –
 - A. **Market the Borough as a Livable Community (Strategic Plan).**– Discussions continued from C. above and focused on the Lemoyne Middle School. Do we know yet what facilities may spring up to serve the needs of the residents within the building.?
6. **Next Meeting - May 12, 2022 @ 6 PM**
7. **Adjournment** – The meeting adjourned on a Griva/Coleman motion at 7:28 PM.